## La Grande Rifle & Pistol Club – Business Meeting Minutes

August 2, 2017

Discipline Reports

Air Rifle – Director, Lee Sancoy – Two matches were held. Dempsey Voss put on a 60-round match. It was a long match, but everyone had fun.

.22 Trail Walk – Director, Lee Sancoy – fun match, one new junior shooter was in attendance.

Black Powder – Director, Lee Sancoy – there is a change in the silhouette targets for the Rendezvous. Bear targets have been eliminated. The 150-meter targets will be turkeys. Rendezvous will be this month. Check the club calendar.

Cowboy Action – Director, Ron Mudie – Last month was the 17<sup>th</sup> annual match. Thirty-five shooters were in attendance. Everyone had a good time. The Dusty Spur catered breakfast and lunch. Everyone enjoyed the BBQ.

.22 Steel Match – Director, Martha Bailey – Four shooters were in attendance. Fun was had by all, good time, thanks to everyone for all the help. Karl wins the trophy for heart - shooting a bolt action rifle against the semi-autos, of course, he won his class!

.22 Long Range Silhouette – Director, Darrel Plank – Last shoot of the year, August 6, 2017 – shooters from Athena have been attending.

IDPA – No report

Archery - No report

Club currently has 496 members

Old Business

Outhouses have been completed and paid for.

Cutting firewood is on hold due to restrictions.

Jim Rector lost his controller for the target robot at the Safari Shoot. If found, please contact the club.

Dick Hohstadt reports 100-yard target line 2x4s at the 300-yard range are shattered. He will be replacing them. 2x4s were either shot by a big-bore rifle or tannerite was placed on them and exploded. Please do not place tannerite on the 2x4s and shoot them.

Sheldon Strand will start applying for grants soon. The deadline is in November.

Club discussed possibly revising the LGRPC website.

40-foot trailer will be delivered for Cowboy Action storage this fall.

Club discussed possible revision of pistol pit gate. Locks need to be replaced on some of the gates.

Stay safe & cool.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha Bailey